THE SCHOOL BOARD OF ST. LUCIE COUNTYPRIVATE 

Special Meeting – April 30, 2008
MINUTES
The School Board of St. Lucie County held a special meeting in the School Board Room on April 30, 2008 at approximately 2:00 p.m.

PRESENT:
MS.  CAROL A. HILSON, Chairman





Member Residing in District No. 2




MRS. KATHRYN HENSLEY





Member Residing in District No. 4




MR.  TROY INGERSOLL





Member Residing in District No. 5


ABSENT:
DR.  JUDI MILLER, Vice Chairman





Member Residing in District No. 1




DR.  JOHN CARVELLI





Member Residing in District No. 3

ALSO PRESENT:
MR. MICHAEL J. LANNON, Superintendent
Chairman Hilson called the meeting to order and Mrs. Chris Harrison led the Pledge of Allegiance.

On behalf of Superintendent Lannon, Mrs. Genelle Yost, Area Assistant Superintendent, made opening remarks that described the final phase of the district’s current accreditation cycle.  The Board had convened to receive the Exit Report from the Quality Assurance Review Team (QART).  Mrs. Yost stated that the QART Chair, Dr. David Hurst, Vice President of AdvancED, and his team of twelve educational professionals had conducted an extensive review of the district that focused on ascertaining whether the district met the seven AdvancED quality standards, engaged in a process of quality improvement, and provided quality assurance in its’ educational programs. Team members introduced themselves to the Board as follows:  Dr. Wade Davis, Mrs. Kitty McElhaney, Dr. Pat Woodruff, Mrs. Lin Biller, Dr. Constance Hall, Dr. Peggy Irwin, Ms. Judy Pippin, Ms. Debra White, Dr. Jan Otter, Dr. Fran Owen, and Mr. Larry Monk
Mrs. Yost explained that the district spent nearly a year in preparation for the accreditation team’s visit. She had led a task force of community members, parents, teachers and school administrators who compiled self-review data and documents for the SACS team’s scrutiny prior to their visit.  Accreditation was a voluntary method of quality assurance that engages the school community in meeting high quality standards, implementing a continuous improvement process, and ensuring quality assurance through internal and external review. Accredited school districts demand rigor, use data to make informed decisions, and approach the documentation of results with discipline. 
It was shared with the Board that students were the ultimate beneficiaries of the accreditation process. When the entire school district is aligned and focused on a shared vision for student learning, students benefit from greater articulation and coordination as they move from one level of schooling to another.  In addition, the SACS accreditation seal provides an educational currency for students that are recognized worldwide, easing the transferability of credits among other accredited schools and enabling access to special programs, grants, and scholarships.

Over a three day period, the Team conducted interviews/meetings with 338 people that included district staff, school staff, community members, business leaders, parents, and board members. They also reviewed documents and visited 14 schools throughout the district.
The preliminary exit report (a comprehensive report of QART findings should be forthcoming in approximately 30 days) contained commendations and recommendations.  Mrs. Yost informed the Board that the process did not afford board members the opportunity to ask questions during the exit report meeting.
Commendations by the review team pointed to the district’s
· Devotion to students and student learning, 

· Maintaining high quality district operations,
· Effective infusion of technology into the curriculum and instruction,
· Meaningful and authentic collaborative partnerships with a variety of groups of stakeholders and organizations,
· Focus on data collection, analysis, and delivery to schools and teachers,
· High quality professional development.
The standards for accreditation, derived from educational research and best practices, require that districts have

· A clear vision and purpose,
· Effective and responsive leadership,
· Rigorous curriculum taught through sound, research-based methods,
· Collect, report, and use performance results,
· Provide adequate resources and support for its educational programs,
· Value and communicate with stakeholders,
· A commitment to continuously improve.  

Recommendations included
· Engage in a comparative analysis of high performing districts (both nationally and internationally) especially concerning academic areas,
· Create and implement a process that ensures technology infusion is more broadly deployed to all stakeholder groups and remains on the cutting edge,
· Use intensive process management in the academic areas,

· Focus on the identification and attention to the system alignment issues particularly in the academic area.

Chairman Hilson thanked everyone for their participation in the process.  Discussion ended and Chairman Hilson adjourned the special April 30, 2008 meeting at approximately 2:35 p.m.

